
Annual Notification Letter 
 
 

TO: Presidents of each Employee Association 
Presidents of each Parental Group 
Facility Users and Applicants 
Contractors of Record 

 
 

FROM: Jesse Fry 
 
 

DATE: January 2020 
 
 

RE: Annual Re-Notification required by AHERA 
 
 
"The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) 40 CFR 763 requires all schools             
from pre-K to Grade 12 to conduct inspections to determine if they contain asbestos containing               
building materials (ACBM). If they do, the ACBM must be categorized according to the type of                
material, its locations, current damage, and its potential for future damage and a detailed              
Asbestos Management Plan must be developed. The Management Plan details the inspection            
findings, and outlines the response actions the School Board intends to implement. 
 
To accomplish these goals, the School has on file a NJ State Department of Health approved                
Asbestos Management Plan for all school facilities. The provisions of the plan are being              
implemented in a timely and on-going fashion. It is your Board's desire to provide a safe and                 
healthy facility for all students, employees and visitors. 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to satisfy the requirements of AHERA for written notice of                
the availability of the Management Plan for review. Should you desire, please contact Jesse Fry               
at 908-782-6464 x231 for further details. 
 
Since the last written notice, we have completed the following activities: 
 

Date Scope of Project 
 
April 2019 Abatement/Removal of Maintenance Barn 
 
July 2019 Abatement/Removal of Old Steam Boilers 
 
 
 
 


